
COUNCIL MEETING 
Wednesday 21 July 2021 (Meeting No. 461) 
1.00pm (Council Chambers, Leongatha)
Attendance at the Council Meeting in the 
Council Chambers, Leongatha will be limited, 
as numbers reflect the COVID safe level for our 
community. If you are interested in attending 
the Council Meeting in person please contact 
the Council Business Team to reserve your 
place. Community members directly affected 
by a report in the current Agenda will be given 
precedence to attend if requests exceed the 
capacity allowed.
Access to the live stream through Council’s 
website is another way to view the ‘open’ 
component of this meeting and can be found at: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/live
Council invite Expressions of Interest (EOI) to 
submit questions to the Council Meeting. Refer 
to Council’s website: 
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/
councilmeetings
COMMUNITY DAYS WITH ADMINISTRATORS
Council invite Expressions of Interest (EOI) to 
provide opportunities to present to or meet with 
Administrators. EOIs are to be submitted by 
9.00am by the third Friday of each month.
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/communitydays
Please contact the Council Business Team for 
questions about Council Meetings.

TENDERS
Council is seeking submissions from qualified 
companies/applicants for the following:

•	 RFT/291 – Provision of Transfer Stations 
Management and Booked Hard Waste 
Collection Services

•	 RFT/299 Provision of Bituminous Surfacing 
and Associated Services

•	 RFT/296 Construction Leongatha Early 
Learning Centre

Tenders close 27 July 2021, 3 August 2021 and 
17 August 2021 at 2.00pm AEST respectively. 
Documentation is available from Council’s 
e-Tendering Portal:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/tenders
THINGS TO DO IN AND AROUND THE BOO
Many people in South Gippsland work outside the 
‘normal’ 9-to-5 hours, which makes it difficult for 
them to commit to organised clubs and sports. 
This event is an opportunity for those in and around 
Mirboo North to chat to Council about the barriers 
to joining clubs or teams and how we can help. To 
register and for more information, please visit  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/ 
things-to-do-in-around-the-boo
CONTACT US
9 Smith Street, Leongatha
03 5662 9200
council@southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au
www.facebook.com/southgippslandshirecouncil

WORKS THIS WEEK
For a list of upcoming works, please visit:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/works
ADAPTABLE COMMUNITIES TRAINING
The final two workshops have been announced 
for the Adaptable Communities Training. Both will 
be held in August and will provide useful planning 
tools for community organisations. For details, 
please visit www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/ 
adaptable-communities-training
LOCAL LAWS TEAM UPDATE
Over the next few weeks, our Local Laws team will 
be out in the community updating Council’s animal 
registration database. If one of our team pops by, 
say ‘hello’ and feel free to ask them any questions 
you have about animal registrations, updating your 
personal information, or any concerns you may 
have that relate to Local Laws in general.
There is also information on the website that may 
be useful to you. You can find it here:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/register-your-pet
REQUEST FOR PROPOSAL
Council is seeking submissions from qualified 
companies/applicants for the following:

•	 RFP/297 – Tank Farm Removal
Submissions close Tuesday 3 August 2021 at 
2.00pm AEST. Documentation is available from 
Council’s e-Tendering Portal:  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/tenders

McCartins Road in Turtons Creek was 
one of the many roads impacted by the 
monster storm a month ago. 
Now, thanks to funding announced 
by South Gippsland Shire Council on 
Wednesday, the road repairs will be 
expedited and begin soon.
The landslip has resulted in restricted 
road access for local residents, making 
it difficult for them to travel to get 
essentials.
Some work has begun already to make 
the road safer to use, with some new 
surface material being laid where the 

slip took away one lane of the road, but 
more extensive work to repair the slip 
will be started soon.
The repair of other storm-affected 
infrastructure is also expected to be 
underway soon, but will likely take 
many months to complete due to the 
number of roads needing attention and 
the extent of the damage.
To keep up to date with road works 
across our Shire, please visit Council’s 
website  
www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au or 
follow us on Facebook.

Starting Soon: McCartins Road Landslip  
Repairs

South Gippsland Shire Council News

South Gippsland was significantly impacted by the  
recent storm event. If you are in need of support 
there are services available to assist you.
 
Available supports include essential supplies, 
mental health and well-being support, financial 
services, insurance information and agricultural 
support. 
 
To find out more, please visit: 

SOUTH GIPPSLAND 

Storm Support 
Information 

www.southgippsland.vic.gov.au/stormsupport


